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Linlithgow Academy Parent Council Meeting
7:00pm, Monday, 1st October 2018, Linlithgow Academy Conference Room
Attendees:
Parent Members: 	Elspeth Brown (Chair), Laurie Boles (Vice Chair), May Geddes, Douglas Maxwell, 
LAA Representative:	Alison Sharp
Head Teacher:		Karen Jarvis (meeting Chair until new Chair appointed)
Teachers:		Rachel Bryson, Rhona White, Kate Dickson
Parents:		Pinelopi Livrou, Dorte Al-Gailani, Helen White, Melinda Warren
Apologies:		Jo Smith, Susie Hume, Douglas Gray, Rose Easton, Emily Evans

1. Welcome
Karen Jarvis welcomed everyone to the meeting, in particular, new parent attendees Pinelopi Livrou, Dorte Al-Gailani, Helen White and Melinda Warren.

2. Election of Chair, Vice Chair and New Members
· Elspeth Brown was re-elected as Chair – proposed by Laurie Boles and seconded by May Geddes
· Laurie Boles was re-elected as Vice Chair – proposed by Elspeth Brown and seconded by Alison Sharp.
· All of the parents attending expressed an interest in becoming members of the Parent Council. Elspeth Brown will contact each of them to confirm and, if necessary, names will be drawn out of a hat to agree 3 new members. It was highlighted that all parents and carers are very welcome to attend Parent Council meetings and provide a very valuable input. 
Action: Elspeth Brown to confirm new members of Parent Council

3. Approval of the Minutes from meeting of 23rd May 2018 and any matters arising from this meeting or the AGM.

Minutes of 23rd May 2018 were approved and will be posted on the website.

It was also agreed that the draft minutes of the AGM held Wednesday 5th Sept 2018, which have been circulated to the Parent Council for review, will also be posted on the website although they will remain as draft until approval at the 2019 AGM.

4. Head Teacher’s Report 
Topics covered:
- Attainment 2018
- Priorities 2018/9
- Learning and Teaching handbook 
- Behaviour Policy
- Skills framework 
- New breakout space
- 50th Celebrations – A celebration event is scheduled for Thursday 29th November.
- BGE update 
An information session for S1 to 3 parents will be held on Wed 7th Nov. 
This will cover key events and dates for each year group, Parents Evenings and the online booking system, course choice, Show My Homework and an introduction to the Behaviour Policy, Learning and Teaching handbook and the Skills Framework.

5. LAA 
The future of LAA is very much in doubt. A final request will be sent out to parents to support this group by attending the AGM and this will determine whether or not it can continue. One issue to be resolved is payment of SPTC (now Connect) subs should LAA fold.
Action: Alison Sharp to feed back at next meeting.

6. Pupil Council Report
Kate Dickson provided the following summary of projects for 2018/9 on behalf of Pupil Council:
· Parliament Week – 14 to 18 Nov
· Focus on Plastics – Audit to be carried out Oct and May. Options for provision of re-useable plastic bottles are currently being investigated.
· Visit by Elaine Cook and Councillor Dodds
· Public Transport
· Food Intolerances

7. Teachers Report
Topics discussed:
· Green Flag – Litter and Energy reduction
· Improving School Grounds
· Request from Mr Byers (craig.byers@westlothian.org.uk) in Physics to provide feedback for a project on “What do parents think the role of middle leaders in schools is?” This is referring to Principal Teachers who are typically 50% teaching and 50% PTC.
Action: Parent Council to respond directly to Mr Byers using the email address above
· The school will be holding a Careers Insight Event for S2 pupils on Wed 14th November and Kate Dickson (kate.dickson@westlothian.org.uk ) asked whether any members of Parent Council or their employers would be able to support this event.
Action: Parent Council to respond directly to Kate using the email address above

8. Communication Subgroup
· Newsletter
The group presented a draft of the first Parent Council Newsletter for review.
The target is to issue one Newsletter per term.
Parent Council thanked them for preparing this and agreed that it would significantly improve the visibility of Parent Council. 
It was agreed that this first issue will be updated to include:
· the ‘fridge list’ of key dates which has been issued in previous years 
· some links to the website for more information on specific topics
· A reminder to use Twitter and the LA App (and, of course, the website) to keep up to date with what is going on in the school.
Action: Comms team to update 

· Parents Evenings
The Comms Team are also proposing that Parent Council utilise Parents Evenings as a means to engage with the wider parent body.
Action: Comms team to request support from PC as required.

A Parent Council banner will be designed for use at these events.
Action: Karen Jarvis to forward a draft design consistent with other school banners and logos.

9. Business for the Year Ahead
· BGE Feedback to Parents – included in wider review of BGE. Parents info evening scheduled for 7th November.
· Supporting a positive S6 Experience – Welcome Meeting for new S6 held in June and included a presentation from Parent Council
· Communications (Subgroup) – see above
· Parental support for school policies e.g. uniform and phones – to be included in future PC Newsletter.

10. Any Other Business
· Ogilvie School Campus Consultation – PC are supportive of the proposals
· Key Dates 2018/9 (Fridge List?) – proposal that they are included in the Parent Council Newsletter
· New Website – launched June 18
· Feedback generally positive. 
· Site is a work in progress but is proving to be straightforward to update and work with. 
· PC reported issues with clarity on which areas of the site were ‘live’ and could be clicked for further information and which were just text.
· Contact Email for Parent Council
There is a facility for a ‘Contact Us’ button to be provided for Parent Council.
Action: Kate Dickson to speak to Keith Hay to set this up. 
Post Meeting Note: This has now been added to the Parent Council page on the website and sends an email direct to the Parent Council Chair.
· Parent Council Link on LA App
This does not appear to be working.
Action: Kate Dickson to discuss with Keith Hay.
Post Meeting Note: This should now be working.
· School trips – CERN, History, F1 in Schools – Very positive feedback
· Show My Homework 
· Now launched and being gradually rolled out. 
· Positive feedback from staff. 
· Log in details for parents will be issued after the Oct break.
· Instrumental Music Provision
There has been a very significant reduction in the uptake of Instrumental Music Tuition since the introduction of a charge. This is currently under review across West Lothian.

11. Dates of next meetings
· LA Parent Council
· Tues 20 Nov 2018
· Wed 30 Jan 2019
· Thurs 21 March 2019
· Wed 22 May 2019

· West Lothian Parent Forum
· Wed 3rd Oct 2018 – Broxburn Academy
· Wed 6th March 2019 – Deans Community High School
· Wed 22nd May 2019 – Inveralmond Community High School

· Parent Council Recruitment Training
· Thursday 4th October 2018
· Thursday 6th Dec 2018
· Thursday 21st March 2019
· Thursday 9th May 2019
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